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From the Principal         
 
As I write this last newsletter for the term and reflect on Term 3 – I am very much looking forward to a relaxing 
break.  As we progress through the term, our students become very tired as well.  Please take the time to rest 
up, restore and relax.    

We have some staff movements this term – Mrs Karen Walker who has worked at Torquay and Qld education for 
many years has decided to retire and finish up at the end of this term.  Mrs Walker is a valued staff member and 
has put in many hours of preparation over her time to ensure our students have had a positive learning 
experience.  Mrs Walker has been instrumental in organising intensive support for students in the early years 
and running our KindyLinQ program and will be greatly missed.  It has been a pleasure working with Karen over 
the last year and I wish her all the very best in her retirement.  I do hope to see Karen pop in from time to time 
and to share stories with us of her travels.   

Ms English will be returning to her role as HOSES in Term 3 and I want to thank Shellie Moller for running our 
SEP in her absence.  Shellie has worked hard to ensure consistency of practice over the term and I wish her all 
the best in her upcoming ventures.   

Ms English will be in the Deputy Principal role for Week 1 as Mr T is on leave, and Ms Powell will also be working 
in administration for the first three days.  Our term 3 calendar is filling up very fast, please let our office staff 
know of any changes to your contact details in order to receive email communication.  

A few items coming up – 

• A reminder to all parents that report cards will be emailed home Thursday and Friday of week 2 Term 3.   

• Our Torquay athletics carnival will be held Thursday the 21 July at school. 

• Week 3 is our NAIDOC week and we have a number of activities organised which will be communicated 
in our return of week 1.  

It was fantastic to join our students on school camp at Barambah the last week of term, and I am very 
impressed with the great behaviour each class group has displayed.  A number of positive comments regarding 
the ability of our students to work together and love engaging with the outdoor activities on camp.  Photos and 
camp recap will be coming in our first newsletter for Term 3.   

I am looking forward to continuing as Principal at Torquay 
and I want to take this opportunity to thank you all for your 
valued support.  Enjoy the break.  

 

Yours in education, Kay Rye – Principal 
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From the Deputy’s Desk 
 
A big term has come to an end and hasn't the weather been wonderful. The heavy rain which has hampered us a 
little bit this term has gone (hopefully returns in the summer) and now our fields are having the opportunity to 
dry out.  
 
When we get back ready for term 3 it will be jam packed again, especially with new units of work beginning. The 
Torquay Athletics carnival in week 2 on a Thursday, swimming begins in week 3 for our Prep, Year 1 and Year 2 
classes as well as our annual NAIDOC celebration which is going to be fantastic. 
 
As you read in Mrs Rye's messages, I will be away for the first week and Mrs Rye will be away for the first 3 days. 
Ms English and Ms Powell will be holding the fort in our absence. 
 
Thank you to Ms Moller for her service at Torquay during term 1 and 2. We also thank Ms Lesa for her work her 
and wish her well in the future. A big thank you to Mrs Karen Walker who after many years at Torquay is going 
to have some time off before retiring from education. The number of students and staff that have had the 
privilege of working with her or being taught by Karen over her career is extensive and we wish her and her 
family all the very best in their next chapter of life. Thank you, Karen, Shellie and Lesa for your service at 
Torquay. 
 
Finally, have a great holiday break and please stay safe. If you are moving on take care and we look forward to 
meeting our new and returning families after the break. 
 
 

Yours in education, Phil Theofanes - Deputy Principal 

 
 

Term Planner  

 

Friday 24 June Whole school Parade 
 Last day of Term 2 

Monday 11 July First day of Term 3 

Tuesday 12 July  Farewell Mrs Karen Walker - KindyLinQ 

Friday 15 July Whole school parade 

Thursday 21 July Athletics carnival 

Monday 25 July Naidoc Week – Flag Raising Ceremony Parade 9:45 – 10:40am 

Friday 22 July P-2 Parade 

Friday 29 July 3-6 Parade 

 

 

 

Year 6 Parents/Carers 
 

Another reminder that it is time to get your enrolment in for secondary school! There can be waiting lists 
especially if you are out-of-catchment.  
 
Please find information by visiting the website of your preferred High School. 
 
 

 

 

 

  Absence Line 4194 4366 or via QParents App 
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PREP 2023 – ENROL NOW! 

Students born between 1 July 2017 to the 30 June 2018 are eligible for the Prep year of 2023. 

Please call into our office to collect a Prep enrolment pack and register to attend our Pre-Prep Open Classrooms 
and Information Session or email:  admin@torquayss.eq.edu.au . 

 

 

Uniform Shop 
 

Our Uniform Shop is open for second hand school uniforms - Tuesday  8:30-9:00am 
 Thursday 2:30-3:15pm.  
 
School hats are $12 and are available from the Uniform Shop.  
New uniforms are available from Sauers Clothing Supplies, 1/5 Torquay Rd, Pialba. 
 
Please note Queensland Education’s “No Hat No Play” policy – if students do not have a hat they must remain 
under cover for play time. 
 
 
 

KindyLinQ 

Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday 
From 8.45am to 10.45am. 

 

This term has certainly gone fast.  
 
Next term, on Tuesday 12 July (Week 1) we will be having a small party to 
say farewell to Mrs Walker. All families past and present are welcome. 
 
 

 

 

 School Watch Number: 131 788  

 
 

mailto:admin@torquayss.eq.edu.au
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P&C News 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Facebook  

Bringing our classrooms to the community via our school’s Facebook page 

Most families are already aware that Torquay State School is on Facebook.  We use this social 
media to share with our community many of the everyday activities that occur within our school.   

It also provides us with another form of communication with our parents, regularly posting 
information and photos about school happenings, reminders, updates and general information about things that 
have been happening in classroom.  

By “liking” our school Facebook page you will then receive updates and postings regularly through your Facebook 
newsfeed.  It is a great way of staying in touch with all that is happening in and around our school. 

Visit us on visit and see what is new at https://www.facebook.com/TorquayStateSchool 

 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/TorquayStateSchool
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We say:  Not now, not ever, together 

 
The Queensland Government is committed to the elimination of domestic 
and family violence.  

The Government’s Third Action Plan - ‘Not now, Not ever, together’ 
highlights that by taking action and working together, we can end 
domestic and family violence in our communities. 

Our school is committed to modelling and building relationships that are 
based on equality and respect, free from violence and abuse. You play a 
critical role in teaching respect.  

More information and access to support services for domestic violence 
are available on the Queensland Government website.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.csyw.qld.gov.au/resources/campaign/end-violence/third-action-plan.pdf
https://www.qld.gov.au/community/getting-support-health-social-issue/support-victims-abuse/domestic-family-violence


 

T o r q u a y  S t a t e  S c h o o l  N e w s l e t t e r  
P a g e  6 

*** Community News *** 

 

Helping Hands – Vacation Care program 
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Churches of Christ Fraser Coast are currently recruiting for new foster and kinship carers,  

It takes a community to raise a child. 

Fraser Coast Family & Child Connect 

Children, Youth and Families and Housing Services. 

 
 

 
 


